*********************************************

St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
January 17, 2010
          Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Saturday, January 16

  4:00 – Marie Fagan – Month’s Mind

Sunday, January 17

  8:00 – Chester Shalginewicz – 1st Anniversary

  9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

Saturday, January 23

  4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, January 24

  8:00 – Helen & William Meaney – Memorial

  9:30 – Charles L’Heureux – 7th Anniversary

 11:30 – Ralph E. Ortenzi – 30th Anniversary

Important Dates
Sun. 1/17 – No CCD class for Grade 9 & 10

Mon. 1/18 – Martin Luther King Day – Rectory closed

Wed. 1/20 – Finance Council Meeting – 7:00

Fri. 1/22 – Volunteer Appreciation Party – 6:00

Sun. 1/24 – Family Mass – 9:30 refreshments after

Sun. 1/24 – Grade 9 Retreat – 3:30   Teen Mass at 6:00

Wed 1/27 – PPC Meeting - 7:00
CCD News.
There is NO CCD classes for grade 9 & 10 on Sunday, January 17th.  

Grades 3 & 4 will be hosting our January “coffee & conversation” on Sunday, January 24th after the 9:30 Mass.

The grade 9 Retreat is on Sunday, January 24th at 3:30pm and the Teen Mass is Sunday, January 24th at 6:00pm and a pasta dinner will follow the Mass.
Parish Appreciation Party
We are inviting all those who volunteer and work in our Parish to an “Appreciation Party” on January 22nd at the Commercial Club in East Bridgewater.  Cocktails will be at 6:00 and Dinner at 7:00.
 So, if you are someone who volunteers your time or talent to St. John’s … you and a guest are invited to come and join us for an evening of food, friends and festivities. Please call us at 508-378-4207 or 508-378-1521 to RVSP.  We need a count of attendees by 1/18.

Help Wanted…

We need a few more people to help clean the church.  We have several teams who come and clean the church once a month. We are in need of one more team of 3 people.  If you can volunteer 2-3 hours a month, please call the rectory or email mail us.  Thank you.
Our Shared Treasure
January 10, 2010 Collection: $ 6992

Collection for Utilities & Energy: $2242

Grand Annual Collection: $925

There is a second collection next weekend for the Church in Latin America.

Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $37,115  has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

        St. Vincent de Paul
Thank you to Michelle Frew and her team from the National Honor Society at East Bridgewater High. Last Saturday after Mass they delivered a truck load of food they had collected for the pantry! Thank you to all the students and the contributors for their gifts.
Thank you also to the wonderful people who came down after Mass to help unload the groceries. Your time and energy are greatly appreciated!
Please remember to bring your donations into the church when you come to Mass. Freezing temperatures and moisture make it unsafe to leave food items in the boxes outside the church.
We thank you all for your generosity and prayers!
Pro-Life Baby Shower

The pro-life committee is hosting the annual Parish Baby Shower until January 24th.  All donations will assist needy mothers within the Archdiocese who have chosen life for their babies.  These items are needed: Disposable Diapers, Diaper bags, Crib sheets, Baby towels,"Sleep and play" sleepers (sizes 0-3, 3-6, 6-9, 9-12),Nightgowns, Blanket Sleepers (sizes 6-12 months),Toiletries (wipes, rash ointment, baby shampoo, baby soap, baby lotion, powder, baby nail clippers, baby thermometers), Receiving blankets, Crib sheets,Rattles, Pacifiers, Teethers, Baby Bottles. Donations can be placed in the "crib" located in the church.   All items will be picked up following the 11:30am Mass on Sunday, January 24th.  Please do not wrap the items. Thank you for your assistance!  Please contact Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net with any questions or to join the Pro-life committee. 
Vacation Bible School

Mark your calendars: July 26 – July 30
The weather is cold outside but our attention is on planning our Vacation Bible School and we would like feedback, help, and input during the planning process. Below is a description of the type of help we need during the next couple of months. We are going to have a start-up meeting on Monday, January 25th at 7:00 pm in the church hall.  From there ideas can be generated from home, email or an additional meeting or two. Each committee will set there own schedule. Please consider sharing your thoughts and talents to help make this program even better. 

 

· Arts and Crafts: We do not purchase the crafts directly from the company because they are too expensive. Each year we create our own based on the theme of the day. This group will brainstorm new craft ideas. We will need a total of 5 crafts. 

· Decoration Committee: We have learned a lot over the years on how to decorate the hall inexpensively, but this is a huge task! Each station that the children travel to also requires props and decorations. This committee would help identify what is needed and ways to get materials. This group does not need to actually make the decorations. That will be done in July. 

· Publicity: This group will develop creative ways to encourage parishioners to volunteer during the actual week of VBS, and generate interest in attending our VBS. 

· Snacks: This group will look over the recommended snacks and make modifications were they are needed. Often times the suggested snacks are expensive or not what most kids will like. This group will also help coordinate donations from parishioners. 

None of these groups will need to start from scratch. The company supplies a lot of information and we have years of experience to lean on. However, new volunteers, new ideas, and fresh thoughts will be a refreshing change!  

 

Please contact Nancy Smith at 508-378-1521 or by email at nhenn71@hotmail.com.  We hope to see you on January 25th at 7:00 pm!

A Message from our Pastor

Dear Friends,

It is no secret that there is an abundance of “bad news”. You can’t pick up a newspaper or turn on the TV without some reference to unkindness, violence, abuse or poverty and the like.  Well, I would like to share with you some “good news.” Michelle Frew is a member of this parish and a senior at East Bridgewater High School. Michelle, and some of her friends, who are members of the National Honor Society, decided to do something to help the needy of East Bridgewater.  They canvassed several neighborhoods of East Bridgewater and left a note on people’s doors requesting a donation for the St. John’s Food Pantry. The note asked people to leave the food on their front steps on a particular day and Michelle and her friends would then pick it up and deliver it to our pantry. Last Saturday they delivered a truck load of food to our pantry. What a wonderful example of Christian service, what a wonderful example of giving back to the community and what a wonderful example of the many good deeds that our young people at EBHS are doing. 

Finally, I would like to encourage once again all of our families to help us reach our goal of $52,500 for the Grand Annual Collection. As of this writing, 195 families/individuals have made a contribution to this important financial campaign resulting in over $37,000 raised.  There are over 1,500 families on the books at St. John’s. If each family could make some contribution we would easily reach our goal and then surpass it.  Thank you in advance for your generosity.

God bless, 

Fr. Wally
Special Second Collection

Cardinal Sean has authorized a second collection on January 30 & 31 to assist in the relief efforts to Haiti. He says “The human tragedy that is unfolding in Haiti is heartbreaking and it calls all of us into action to help the people impacted by this devastating earthquake.”  Fr. Wally asks that we pray for our brothers and sisters in this poor nation and to be as generous as we can in order to help them!

